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March 24, 2020 
 
Dear Members of CCC and CCFW – 
 
In an effort to come together under a common and unified collaboration on behalf of all 
Catholic cemeterians across the country during these very difficult and challenging times, 
the Catholic Cemetery Conference and Catholic Cemeteries and Funeral Services of the 
West will be working closely with one another to share vital updates to the members of both 
organizations. 
 
The Coronavirus (COVID-19) is rocking our world. As the pandemic continues to grow, it is 
important for all Archdiocese and Diocese regardless of geography to come together, share 
ideas and develop best practices to help families.  
 
Over the past few weeks, we have been forced to re-invent our cemetery business. We 
have closed our buildings to the public. We have to limit the number of workers in our 
building sending many staffers to work remotely. We are planning via phone, email and 
Zoom.  
 
The mission of both our organizations are, and continues to be, commitment to promoting 
the Order of Christian Funerals and the tradition of Catholic Burial in Catholic Cemeteries. 
As a group, we can work together to find solutions to our current situation to continue 
honoring our message.  
 
We encourage everyone receiving this email to ask questions and share what you are 
doing. Include what’s working and what’s not working. Help others get better. By coming 
together in our faith, we can help our peers avoid the same pitfalls. 
  
Each of our organizations have created a landing page on our respective websites to 
facilitate the sharing of information. As information is shared with us, we will in turn share 
with you. Information being shared by CCC can be found at 
https://catholiccemeteryconference.org/covid-19-information/ and information being 
shared by CCFW can be found at https://www.ccfwest.org/industry-news/ccfw-covid-19-
updates-and-resources/ .  
 

It was Charles Darwin who said “It is not the strongest or the most intelligent who will 

survive, but those who can best manage change.” Individually, we will do very good 

things. Collectively, we will do great thing. Let’s be great.  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rZaBKqcwxrKGeHsuKej8NBW6caH2EBo1sgluLL6Gond5kF1JS-qzpI3Nf7FLB7oG0JW5z6IhCqsFdtnk8bzHN3wIAW8C9LiB-6o24YRnnjQ9EK8LZRfUGsGC3cSYnratXqJtf0cBIyo0dxLyBHTObWUVj_xqzfgiUrmcIEC3LooQu1pXq3pXcm-rn77JPX-I&c=5AlLtUtcSRy1xb4vivzTKqO_ipmy93f3DC_pQuyNTq0zhw6360ybig==&ch=tVH2hLpr3-WwOEBMS9WVJXIHPXfbCv6CFyBxRWroZG5_YHI_LegOkg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rZaBKqcwxrKGeHsuKej8NBW6caH2EBo1sgluLL6Gond5kF1JS-qzpI3Nf7FLB7oGNNgcYKBcyJjgSJZxXbGNOTqdn1TzhNSwYzjDunBMKEPJvu5jHGtD-JKhXKGK2J5FLVbG5XC2eS_xrL1lH_102P4FAKukQD14m32q8vmBZ0LBv9fveP5qKrqiOZCUgTTDvGQoI-TFxgFWKMy_F8OudA==&c=5AlLtUtcSRy1xb4vivzTKqO_ipmy93f3DC_pQuyNTq0zhw6360ybig==&ch=tVH2hLpr3-WwOEBMS9WVJXIHPXfbCv6CFyBxRWroZG5_YHI_LegOkg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rZaBKqcwxrKGeHsuKej8NBW6caH2EBo1sgluLL6Gond5kF1JS-qzpI3Nf7FLB7oGNNgcYKBcyJjgSJZxXbGNOTqdn1TzhNSwYzjDunBMKEPJvu5jHGtD-JKhXKGK2J5FLVbG5XC2eS_xrL1lH_102P4FAKukQD14m32q8vmBZ0LBv9fveP5qKrqiOZCUgTTDvGQoI-TFxgFWKMy_F8OudA==&c=5AlLtUtcSRy1xb4vivzTKqO_ipmy93f3DC_pQuyNTq0zhw6360ybig==&ch=tVH2hLpr3-WwOEBMS9WVJXIHPXfbCv6CFyBxRWroZG5_YHI_LegOkg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rZaBKqcwxrKGeHsuKej8NBW6caH2EBo1sgluLL6Gond5kF1JS-qzpCJl24CdGbvpaDCC-_VwdeswZXSPkKZNAiU46lbVydB8WzKa04LNPqGIn9BE7aTaBWsS7DvHQHzUuXLKTu-P8V7SAhjiBfJTSyXT8ygGUa2ZZYcenR3lT3w=&c=5AlLtUtcSRy1xb4vivzTKqO_ipmy93f3DC_pQuyNTq0zhw6360ybig==&ch=tVH2hLpr3-WwOEBMS9WVJXIHPXfbCv6CFyBxRWroZG5_YHI_LegOkg==


 
 
Faithfully together as one, 
 

David J. LaBarre, M.A., M.S.       

Executive Director                            

Catholic Cemetery Conference      
 

Heather Long 

Executive Director 

Catholic Cemeteries and Funeral Services of the West    
 

Richard P. Peterson, CCCE, CCE          

President, Catholic Cemetery Conference  
 

Jerry Del Core 

President, Catholic Cemeteries and Funeral Services of the West  

 

 

  

 

Catholic Cemetery Conference  
1400 S. Wolf Rd., Bldg #3, Hillside, IL 60162  
Phone: 708-202-1242 | Fax: 708-202-1255 

http://catholiccemeteryconference.org/ 
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